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July 10, 2009

(Reprinted As Published by the Putnam County Courier)
   As a taxpayer in the town of Kent and the Carmel Central School District, and a candidate for the Kent Town Board, I am shocked and outraged by the “star chamber” proceedings recently held by the Putnam County Legislature which will result in a significant additional tax burden being placed upon the people of Kent and the Carmel School District.

   At a special meeting hastily arranged for Thursday, July 9th, the Putnam County Legislature met and voted, without any public participation allowed, to settle a long-standing lawsuit with the developers of the proposed Kent Manor condominium project in the town of Kent.  That night, under cover of darkness and with the public physically barred from attending, the Legislature voted to approve a settlement which will reward the developers for not paying their property taxes over the years, while forcing the taxpayers of Kent and the Carmel School District to subsidize the delinquency of these developers. Of the potential $1.8 million in back taxes owed, approximately $1.2 million will be borne by the school district’s taxpayers, while the remaining $600,000 will be paid by the taxpayers in the town of Kent. On the orders of the Legislature, the Deputy Sheriff was positioned in the lobby to physically bar the public, the press, and Kent Town Supervisor Kathy Doherty from participating in this meeting. 

   In addition, this meeting was purposely scheduled while Legislator Richard Othmer, Jr., who represents the majority of the town of Kent, was unavailable to voice his opinion or cast his vote. Legislator Odell’s “no” vote on this unprecedented and irresponsible attempt by the Legislature to reward the developers for their non-payment of taxes over the years was the only such vote for common sense on this issue.
   To add insult to injury, Putnam County will receive a $300,000 payment from the developer for settling the case in a favorable manner for the developer.
   Anyone who has followed this saga over the years knows that it was the Putnam County Health Department, along with the NYC DEP, who originally denied the approvals for the project to continue. In fact, the Town of Kent had actually approved the project and had issued building permits allowing for its construction. And yet, now the County, in one of its worst moments in a long string of policy missteps, has shifted the burden of paying these taxes from the developers, who rightfully and legally owe these back-taxes, to the taxpayers of Kent and the Carmel Central School District, who bear no responsibility at all.
   As we are all reeling from the severe economic downturn impacting us all, this rogue County Legislature has now decided to pile an even greater burden upon the taxpayers. It’s time for all citizens, regardless of political affiliations, to demand a reversal of this resolution and require the Legislature to conduct itself with a little respect toward the taxpaying public. We deserve much better than this.
Sincerely,
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